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PUBLIC SAFETY 

COMMISSION 

April 10, 2018 

11:30 AM 

Fairbanks Fire Department 

PSC Members: Joy Huntington  (Seat A - 2018) Stephen Heckman (Seat E - 2018) 

Tom Temple (Seat B - 2018) Jason Doxey (Seat F - 2019)  

Rich Meyer (Seat C - 2019) Jason McComas-Roe (Seat G - 2020) 

Buzzy Chiu, Chairman (Seat D - 2020) Thomas Carter (Seat H - 2020) 

Regular Meeting Minutes 

Meeting called to order by Stephen Heckman at 11:31.  

ATTENDANCE: Commission members present were Tom Temple, Rich Meyer, Stephen 

Heckman, Jason Doxey, Jason McComas-Roe & Thomas Carter.  Buzzy Chiu 

was excused, and Joy Huntington was absent. 

ADOPT AGENDA: The agenda was approved without additions. 

APPROVE MINUTES: The minutes from the regular meeting of January 9, 2018, as well as the 

minutes from the special meetings of January 30, 2018 and February 22, 2018 

were approved as published. 

PUBLIC COMMENT: No comments from the general Public were offered. 

Teal Soden reported from the Mayor’s Office that there was a Marijuana work 

session with Council on April 23rd.  Lavelle’s has been granted permission to 

do an extension into their parking lot next to the building, as a street extension 

was not approved.  She indicated the PSC feedback was helpful to the Mayor. 

DEPARTMENT REPORTS: 

PUBLIC WORKS – Director Jacobson reported yesterday was the last day of picking up snow.  

The rest will just blown out of the streets.  It is melting during the day and freezing at 

night, so this should help snow melt off in a controlled manner.  All neighborhoods had 

snow removed twice during the winter, but timing of snow storm had some people 

frustrated with snow.  They are gearing up to address frozen drains. PW has experienced 

significant turn over, not really related to work conditions but more individual life changes.  

Mr. McComas-Roe commented that PW is underfunded, even though we are in 

snow country and know snow is coming. This winter had more snow and less removed.  

Director Jacobson reported he went to council seeking funding for weekend hires in March 

to remove snow, however council didn’t approve.  There is a $250K Emergency Snow 

Fund, but it requires Council & CFO approval to use.  PW has seen an overall budget 

decrease of $400K over the last two years.  This year there was just insufficient funds to 

meet the expectations of the public. 
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FECC – The FECC has started stacking ambulance calls for FFD, as a result of the area agencies 

no longer automatically responding to ambulance calls when FFD is out on other calls.  

They will come in to cover Delta & Echo (life-threatening emergencies).  The current 

procedure is to stack (hold) a call for the next available ambulance.  This is a change for 

the Fire Department, but has been common practice for law enforcement.  The reason for 

this difference as most law enforcement calls are not in progress, so delays do not have as 

significant impact on callers.  

FPD – Deputy Chief Brad Johnson reports three new officers have gone out on their own in the 

last 4/6 weeks, and one officer is currently in Field training.  They had one lateral hire, 

which reduces the time it takes to get an officer on the street.  There was one homicide in 

January, it was domestic violence related.  At the next meeting FPD will report on the 

homicide rates, and the circumstances of each one in 2016 & 2017. 

FFD – Neither Chief was available to attend the meeting, no report provided. 

OLD BUSINESS – None 

NEW BUSINESS - None 

CLOSING COMMENTS 

Mr. McComas-Roe indicated that it appears there are insufficient funds for Public Safety 

activities in the City budget.  He is also concerned the Public Safety Commission has no real 

influence to change this.  The workload being handled by the PS agencies is greater than simply 

providing it to 30K Fairbanks citizens, but in reality providing services to 3x that many.  The 

revenue cap holds available funds fixed, while demands on service continue to increase. 

NEXT MEETING 

Public Works will be hosting the July 10th meeting at 2121 Peger Road.  After the meeting they 

would be happy to provide a tour to PSC members to look at their operations. 

ADJOURNED:  12:35 










